Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes: March. 24, 2004
Members (those in attendance are in bold):  David Blake, Hank Fradella (on sabbatical), Maureen Gorman,  Janet Morrison, Ann Marie Nicolosi, Emmanuel Osagie, Ruth Palmer, Aigli Papantonopoulou (excused), Shri Rao, Gail Simmons, S. Lee Whitesell
Discussion and Actions :
SOSA charge:

Discussed the feedback that we have received on the preliminary recommendation.

We agree on the principle that all faculty can apply and receive SOSA awards.

What about the problem of needing to cover advanced courses if faculty teach just 15 FWH with SOSA.

Department  chairs should also be able to receive SOSA. 

Textbook support: 

The idea of having textbook writers of advanced editions buy out their time is very expensive since it would be at the rate of a proportion of full-time salary. Also, the mechanism of how that would be decided is not clear. 
Some members feel that we would be generous if we give release time through the second edition, since some schools do not fund any textbook writing at all. 
One possibility is to make the rubric and include more explicit categories of merit, including a category of  whether the work is for new and evolving research. In this case later text editions could still be funded potentially (for example, they may score higher on “national impact” but lower on “new”).
We agreed to strike the language about textbooks from our recommendation but ask SOSA to make a more explicit and public rubric that will be approved by CFA.
Applicants with outside grant funding that pays for some release time :

Can they be funded by SOSA?

Some consideration should be given to those who have no other source of support, but we also want to reward those who are the best scholars and so may well have outside support. We do not want to exclude a category of scholars in violation of our first principle above. 
Shri reported that this problem seems to concern only 1-2 applications per year; so the issue can stay in the SOSA committee.

SOSA for consulting or professional work? Discussion on this. 
Next meeting April 7, 2004 
